The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on July 9, 2012, at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, and Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, Lemere & Baird, and City Attorney Cook.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to approve the June 4, 2012 minutes. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Crick, to pay bills in the amount of $23, 214.05. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor Dobis shared his letter of support for the SkyWest Airlines hub in Alpena.

Mary Peterson requested, in letter form, permission from the City of Harrisville to have a sidewalk table set between the sidewalk and the curb at 303 N. Lake St. for the purpose of selling Critter Cash raffle tickets for the Alcona Humane Society on July 21, 2012. Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, for permission. Motion carried 6-0.
Clerk Pierce recommended the appointment of Marge French as the new Deputy Clerk of the City of Harrisville. Motion by Crick, support by Lemere, to confirm Marge French as Deputy Clerk. Motion carried 6-0.

The City of Harrisville has received a high commendation from FEMA on the effort put forth in implementing the flood plain management measures for the City of Harrisville, Michigan to participate in the National Flood Insurance Program. Alderman Kaiser will coordinate the documents and maps for public access.

Through the coordinated efforts of Consumers Energy, county inspectors, and various electrical companies, the Well House is up and running as prescribed and had at no time posed an interference of service to the community.

Mayor Dobis and Treasurer Keerl will continue to work with the webmaster for the Chamber of Commerce to update the city’s website.

Council members praised the 4th of July festivities and offered great appreciation to the many community members who were responsible for the various events and activities. 
The Harrisville Beautification Committee, chaired by Jackie Trimmer, has had a successful beginning, with 15 people volunteering to help with clean up projects around the city and the harbor area. Many more projects are planned. Motion by Baird, support by Crick to accept the gift of a new directional street sign from the Lady Lions of Harrisville. Motion carried 6-0.
Alderman Lemere reported on the street resurfacing project for sections of Church Street, from 8th St. to 1st. St. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird, to commit to Goodrich Trucking and Asphalt Paving in the amount of $4800.00 for the work. Motion carried 6-0.
Mayor Dobis and Alderman Baird will work to develop a city wide mapping of the water and sewer system.
Harbor Commission reports expenses and dockage requests are down, with a slight raise in income and a higher rise in gasoline prices. The Harbormaster and the Fire Chief will meet and formalize a Fire Protection Plan for the dock area.

Airport Commissioner Boucher reported on general maintenance at the airport. It was noted that it is illegal to use the airport property to fly remote control airplanes. The sheriff will be contacted if reported.
County Commission meetings will be held only once a month on the third Thursday of July and August.

Tree Board Commissioner Crick reported several trees at the upper harbor and around the Mill Pond are in need of being cut down.

Fire Chief Goodman reported the Fire Department has had a busy month. The fireworks for the 4th of July went very well and the department had no problems.

Harrisville Twp. Trustee Pyne reported that there is a need for additional gravel on the north side of the bridge at the Mill Pond for the step-down.

Becky Stoddard, chairperson for the MSU Extension Millage proposal, spoke about the importance of passing the millage proposal on the August 7, 2012 primary ballot.
Lemere moved the meeting to be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Barbara Pierce, Clerk

Mayor___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  
